Swindon Borough Council (Waiting and Loading Restrictions and Parking Places
Consolidation) Order 2021 (Variation No 5) Order 2025

STATEMENT OF REASONS

Following requests from the Kimmerfields Regeneration team and with the new bus
interchange on Fleming Way scheduled to open and be fully operational in summer 2025
and all bus services transferred, the existing bus station will be closed. Demolition of the
existing bus station is planned for the autumn 2025.

As a result of the closing and demolition of the exiting bus station for the safety of all road
users the current bus station site will be closed and with hoarding erected at the two
pedestrian entrances and along the perimeter fencing line of Newbridge Close.

Therefore to address the concerns raised Swindon Borough Council proposes to revoke No
stopping except taxis and part of the No waiting at any time Traffic Regulation Order (TRO)
on Newbridge Close.

The requests are as a consequence of the areas being no longer be accessible.
The reason for making this order is as follow;

a. For avoiding danger to persons or other traffic using the road, or any other
road or for preventing the likelihood of any such danger arising; or

b. For preserving or improving the amenities of the area through which the
road runs, or

c. toimprove the environment for local residents

This request has been delivered in conjunction with local Ward Councillors. Consultation has
been carried out with residents and emergency services and other relevant stakeholders.
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